
 
 

We are a welcoming Roman Catholic Parish that cherishes the Polish heritage of our founders 
and celebrates the diversity of all who enter, thus striving to give glory to God through worship and service to the community. 

St. Barbara Church 
1505 Denison Avenue  

Cleveland, Ohio 44109-2890 

  
 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity – May 27, 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
LITURGY SCHEDULE / ROZKLAD MSZY SW. 
 

 
Saturday, Sobota, May 26 
4:30 p.m. Health, Blessings & Gratitude for  
  Debbie & Tom Perciak int. Parish Guild 
 
Sunday, Niedziela, May 27 
9:00 a.m. † Alice Chevraux int. Family 
11:00 a.m. † Chester Kusmierczyk int. Family 
 
Monday, Poniedziałek, May 28, Memorial Day 
9:00 a.m. For the Parishioners of St. Barbara Church 
 
Tuesday, Wtorek, May 29 
7:30 a.m. † Mr. & Mrs. Walter Wojtkiewicz int. Friend 
 
Wednesday, Środa, May 30 
7:30 a.m. † Rudy & † Mollie Sommerfeld  
     int. Larry Sommerfeld 
 
Thursday, Czwartek, May 31 
7:30 a.m. † Joseph Carnivale int. Wife & Daughter 
 
Friday, Piątek, June 1, First Friday 
NO MORNING MASS 
6:00 p.m. Health & Blessings for Dave Jarman int. Friend 
   

Saturday, Sobota, June 2 
4:30 p.m. Health & Birthday Blessings for Pat Adamski     

int. Lauri Eckman 
 
Sunday, Niedziela, June 3 
9:00 a.m. † Helen Bruzda int. Renette Armstrong 
11:00 a.m. † Jan & Janina Zoladz int. Family 
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ALL MASSES are in English except the 11:00 Sunday Mass which is in 
Polish.  CONFESSIONS are heard in English every Saturday before the 
Vigil Mass, from 3:45 to 4:15 p.m. and in Polish every Sunday before 
the 11:00 a.m. Polish Mass. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
FR. KNAPIK’S 40th ANNIVERSARY OF ORDINATION 
 

Fr. Andrzej (Andrew) Knapik is 
celebrating the 40th anniversary of his 
ordination to the priesthood.  
 

In 1972 he entered the Seminary in 
Tarnow, where he completed his 
philosophy and theology studies for the 
priesthood.  On May 28, 1978 the Most 
Reverend Jerzy Ablewicz, Bishop of 

Tarnow, ordained Fr. Knapik a priest. He served as assistant 
pastor of several parishes in the Diocese of Tarnow and then 
in the newly established Diocese of Rzeszow, Poland.  
Fr. Knapik came to the United States in 1996. He was resident 
and assistant at St. Casimir Church in Cleveland. In 1997 he 
was appointed assistant pastor of St John Cantius Church. In 
1998 he was transferred to Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish 
where he served for 16½ years.  
 

When St, Barbara’s was reopened in 2012 Fr. Knapik came on 
a weekly basis to preside at our Polish Mass from July 2012 to 
May 2013. In January of 2015 he was appointed assistant 
pastor of St. John Cantius Church and he returned to St. 
Barbara’s to assist with the Ministry to our Polish speaking 
parishioners. Fr. Knapik has also served as Chaplain of 
University Hospitals in Cleveland since 2016. 
 

God bless Fr. Knapik on his 40th Jubilee and belated good 
wishes to him for his birthday on May 24. Sto Lat! 
 
 

==================== 

 

FIRST FRIDAY This Week 
 

June 1 is First Friday.  There will be NO morning Mass on 
Friday.  The evening Mass in English/Polish will be at 6:00 
p.m.  There will not be an opportunity for confessions in 
Polish. 
 
 
 

Rev. Joseph T. Hilinski, Pastor 
Phone: 216 661-1191 
Rev. Andrzej Knapik 
Assistant for Polish Speaking Ministry 
Phone: 216 255-2451 (cell) 
 

Established  in 1905 
Fax: 216 661-1148 

Email: st.barbara@att.net 
www.tinyurl.com/SaintBarbara 

 



 

 
 

PRAY THE ROSARY       
 

During the month of May the Rosary will be 
prayed after each weekday morning Mass 
and before the Polish Mass on Sunday. 
 

 
 



 
 
 

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION Next Sunday 
 

Next Sunday, June 3, we will have our traditional procession 
to celebrate Corpus Christi after the 11:00 a.m. Polish Mass.  
Weather permitting, the procession will be outdoors at three 
altars prepared by parishioner families followed by benediction 
back inside the church.  All are invited to participate in the 
procession. 
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Statement from the Most Reverend Nelson J. Perez, 
Bishop of the Catholic Diocese of Cleveland, on the 
Shooting at Santa Fe High School In Texas, May 18, 
2018 
 

 

Once again, our hearts are broken over the 
news of high school students and teachers 
falling victim to a young gunman’s rage, this 
time in Santa Fe, Texas.  We are overwhelmed 
with sadness over this latest incident of 
senseless violence and its resulting loss of 
innocent life. We grieve with those who lost loved ones and we 
ask God for healing for those who were injured. 
 
I ask everyone of good will join together with me in prayer for 
the victims of this shooting and their families, for all the public 
safety responders and for the Texas communities stunned by 
this tragedy.  May our witness of prayer and solidarity help 
move people to action leading to meaningful changes that 
promote school safety and the safety of all people, and 
encourage the building up of a culture of life.  And may the 
God of all love and compassion bring consolation and healing 
in the wake of this horrible incident. 

MEMORIAL DAY MASS 
 

Mass on Monday, Memorial Day, May 28, will be at 9:00 
a.m.  We will read the names of the men listed on our 
memorial monument as we light candles for them.  We hope 
you will be able to join us for this commemoration.  
  
 
 

 
  
 

Staff Sgt. Anthony F. Budzik, U. S. Air Force 
Staff Sgt. Chester Wojcik, U. S. Air Force 

Staff Sgt. Julius Jezior, U. S. Air Force 
Pvt. Joseph W. Budzik, U. S. Army Infantry 

Pvt. 1st Class Anthony Jakubowski, U.S. Army Infantry 
Staff Sgt. Stanley F. Bartkiewicz, U. S. Marine Corps. Infantry 

Pvt. Theodore E. Kulak, U.S. Army Infantry 
Pvt. 1st Class Henry A. Kubala, U.S. Marine Corps. Infantry 

Cpl. Carl Krzyzak, U.S. Army Infantry 
Cpl. Emil F. Kocon, U. S. Army Infantry 

Major Andrew L. Opiela, U. S. Army Intelligence 
Pvt. 1st Class Robert Bellus, U. S. Army Infantry 

Cpl. Joseph J. Sliwa, U.S. Air Force 
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Our Catholic Cemeteries will have  Memorial Day Mass on 
Monday, May 28 including: 

              

• Holy Cross Cemetery, 14609 Brookpark Road,  
Brook Park, Ohio 44142, 10:00 a.m.  

 

• Calvary Cemetery, 10000 Miles Avenue, Cleveland, 
Ohio 44105, 10:00 a.m. 

 

For a complete schedule for all the cemeteries please go to: 
https://www.clecem.org/Events/MemorialDayMass.aspx 
or call 216 641-7575 

 

=================== 
 
HONORING THOSE WHO PROTECTED OUR FREEDOM 
 

In partnership with Riverside Cemetery, Walter Martens & 
Sons Funeral Home will hold their fifth annual Memorial Day 
Service on Monday, May 28 at 9:30 a.m.   The Service will 
take place at Riverside Cemetery, 3607 Pearl Road, Cleveland 
and will include a candlelight service.  For more information 
contact the Funeral Home at 216 281-7111.  All are welcome. 
 

 
 
 

 

Prayer List 
 

Please pray for our parishioners who are ill  
and all who are in need of our prayers: 

 

Jim Adams, Renette Armstrong, William Boutell,  
Sarah Burket, Loretta Budzinski, Phyllis Cielec,  

Donna Cuevas, Jean Fabian, Eric Helle,  
Don & Dorothy Friedl, Judith Gruntkowski, Marcy Hill,  

Bill Himes, Jr., Iola Natal, Joan Kalemba,  
Maria Kusmierczyk, Carol Kusmierczyk,  

Rosemary Maier, Dorothy Noga, Martha Plonski,  
Ann Sagar, Lindsey Sieniawski, Gertraud Sliwka, 

Włodzimierz Wrobel, Fr. Lucjan Stokowski 
Robert & Shirley Orahoske, Dora Wołowiec,  

Anna Zakarowsky, Timothy Zalenty 
 

 
 

The generosity of our Parishioners & Friends 
has brought St. Barbara Church the following: 

 
Collection for May 19-20 - $1,510 (67 envelopes) 

Maintenance Fund - $210 (18envelopes) 
 

  Thank you!   Dziękuję bardzo! 
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